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Advising

Andreana DiGiorgio



Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees
Committee Chair Gina Garrison called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m. and introductions were made.
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A motion was made to approve the October 16, 2012 minutes as amended. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.
Steve Mosier mentioned that Renee Rudisil has retired and the committee agreed to send her a thank you note for her participation on the committee. 

Office of Instruction/Advisory Committee Business:

Dedra Daehn reported that the advisory committee agenda format has been changed. The main format change reflects a time column, which places an amount of time to be used for each agenda item with the majority of the meeting focused on the committee’s work plan. Clark College acknowledges and appreciates the time the industry members take out of their schedules and the change in the agenda format is one way to more effectively use the members’ time.

All of the committee rosters are updated at each meeting to help us ensure that the employer/employee ratio is 50% for each group. The State of Washington requires that this information is tracked. The state defines an employer as someone with hiring and firing power.

Ms. Daehn also spoke briefly about Perkins funding. Last spring the college was awarded $575,808 in Perkins funding. It is federal funding that comes through the state and supports Clark’s career and technical programs. The primary focus of using these funds is to prepare students for the workplace and help them improve their technical skills as well as their academic skills. 

Another source of funding available to Clark College is the Worker Retraining funds received from the state. The amount of money awarded for 2012-13 was over $1,000,000. This funding is used to support and provide education, training, and career services for dislocated and unemployed workers. Students coming in to Clark who have been laid off or dislocated may be eligible for financial aid and other monetary support because of the Worker Retraining program. These moneys can also support some of Clark’s adjunct faculty and equipment needs.

Director/Division Chair Report
Facility move. Director of Allied Health, Debra Ortiz, reported that the Pharmacy Tech Department is now located at CCW and the move is complete. She thanked Dawn Shults and Heidi Fay for their hard work packing, unpacking, and getting everything settled in. 

Online cohort. Director Ortiz announced that plans for an online cohort has been put on hold. The online format is still being explored. Heidi Fay reported that she attended a workshop over the summer called “Quality Matters.” This workshop teaches how to set up an online course and set up outcomes and assessments. It was an intense online workshop that took 2 weeks to get through and Heidi said it was very informative. She will receive a certificate for her participation. 
Dawn Shults introduced “A Mini Dose of Pharmacy,” a new online course that was offered for the first time in fall 2013. It’s a non-program course that introduces students to the field of pharmacy. It used to be a 1-day Saturday class, but Dawn ran it online this fall and it worked out very well. The students have reported that they got a lot out of the course.  Dawn and Debra will continue to evaluate the online format to see how it can be implemented and evolve. It will be added to the work plan for 2012-13. 
Completion Rates. Dawn reported that the program ended with an 83 percent total pass rate, with 70 percent job placement within 3 months of graduation. 

Work Plan
As stated above, the Pharmacy Department has completed their move and this item can be taken off the work plan.

Mr. Mosier and Dean of Business and Health Sciences Blake Bowers both spoke to the development of a list of courses to be considered for both online and hybrid development. A plan will be developed to evaluate the courses with completion dates included.
Shelly Ostermiller of the Advising Department reported that 113 students have applied to the Pharmacy Tech AAT program. The number of eligible or accepted students and will be reported at the spring advisory meeting. To date, 21 students have completed the AAT degree.
Ms. Daehn showed the committee the Virtual Notebook and let them know how it can be utilized. Mr. Mosier asked if we could see/use the Program Improvement Process at every meeting or at least every year. 

Ms. Shults reported on a recently submitted grant proposal to Columbia Credit Union.  This is a dedicated grant just for the Pharmacy program for facilities and equipment. As part of the work plan, she asked the committee to think about and advise what kind of equipment need they see necessary for the department. Mr. Mosier offered that maybe the department needs another Pyxis console so that they can run consoles to desktop. Other suggestions were: a drug counter, text translators, barcode scanner, and packaging equipment. Dean Bowers mentioned that Columbia Credit Union would like naming rights or a plaque giving them credit for the equipment. 

New Business

Dean Bowers also reported that Clark College received a $542,000 grant as part of a partnership with eight other community colleges to be used for informatics. He went on to say that Clark leaders are putting a lot of resources into making Clark a national leader in Pharmacy Tech education. Dean Bowers would like to see this put on the work plan under Vision 2020. He asked the committee where they see this program going in the next 6-7 years. What will the program look like in the year 2020? What changes need to be made to stay with the growth of the industry? Dean Bowers discussed Health Informatics Information Technology (HIIT) with regard to the Pharmacy Tech program and its students. What and how much technology does a pharmacy technician need to know now and in the future? 
Director Ortiz said that embedding health informatics into the current curriculum or creating a separate class to teach the Pharmacy Tech students the health informatics information they need to be a successful technician would be a good idea. Steve Mosier and Merrie Kay Alzola both said this is a crucial aspect of keeping the Pharmacy Technician program current. The rest of the committee agreed. 
Ms. Daehn summarized the meeting for the committee.

Next Meeting Date

The committee agreed that the next meeting will be held Tuesday, March 5, 2013 at 6:00 p.m.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:33 p.m. 

The committee took a tour of the new facility. 

Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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